
 

 

NEWSLETTER FRIDAY 10 OCTOBER 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

I am pleased to write with this week’s newsletter.  Thank you for making the time to read 

this information each week as it is a key part of our communication with you. This letter and 

previous versions can be found in the letters section of our website. As well as our weekly 

newsletter there is also plenty of school news shared throughout the week in the News 

Section of our website.  

Safeguarding, Welfare & Wellbeing  

Safeguarding and Welfare will always be our very highest priority in helping us achieve our 

vision of Love Learn Shine. We will use this section of the newsletter each week to keep 

families up to date with a range of key safeguarding and welfare information. 

Coats 

As we head well into autumn please ensure children come to school with a coat every day. 

We will try to access outdoor play each day even if it is a little cold and damp but can only do 

so if children have an appropriate coat to wear. 

Please do ensure coats are also clearly labelled with your child’s full name. Thank you in 

helping us to get out into the fresh air each day for our break times.  

 

Safeguarding Alert 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/news/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/news/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/St.-Peters-Vision-Poster-2.pdf


We have been made aware that several titles in the Spy Dogs, Spy Pup, and Spy Cat series by 

Andrew Cope contain a weblink at the back of the book that no longer directs people to 

information about the books.  Instead, the link now leads to inappropriate and unsafe adult 

content. 

We would like to reassure families we have checked and removed copies of the book from 

our school library and classroom book corners. If you have a school copy of this book, please 

return to school immediately handing it directly to a member of staff.  

 

1 - If your child has any Spy Dog, Spy Cat or Spy Pups books at home, please check the back for website links and make 
sure they do not try to visit the site. 

It is safe for children to continue reading the stories themselves — the concern is only with the outdated link. 

Awards 

This weeks SHINE AWARD winners are...... 

Early Years and Key Stage One 

Wrens – Mercie & Oliver 

Kingfishers – Olivia T & Ashton 

Sparrows – Stanley & Zi 

Year 3/4 

Owls – Eva & Faye 

Starlings – Felicity & George G 

Year 5/6 

Herons – Duncan & Layla-Rose 

Ravens – Layla & Emily P 

Eagles – Archie & Sophie 



 

2 - Golden Light Switch Award 

The Golden Light Switch award is presented each week to the class who have earned the most eco points throughout the 
week. Points can be earned every day by switching off the lights and smartboard when classrooms are not in use. The 

winning class will keep the trophy in their classroom for the whole week. 

WINNERS COMING SOON 

Sharing Our Shine 

Share Your Shine with Us 

We love to hear about the activities children and families are involved within beyond school. 

In this section we like to share the shine of our children and families from beyond school life. 

It might be an individual or team sporting achievement, musical group, a new hobby or a 

family adventure. Just let us know your news with any photos and we could be featuring you 

here next week.  

If you would like to share some news for this section, please email it to 

admin@stpeters.ycst.co.uk 

mailto:amdin@stpeters.ycst.co.uk


 

3 - Could it be you featured here next week? 

Diary Dates  - All diary dates are now on the Arbor Parent Portal 

The term dates for 2025-2026 are published on our website and can be accessed 

here.  Please check when planning any holidays or appointments. 

• Sunday 12 October - Applications open for Reception starters 2026  - Any families 

with children due to start in Reception in September 2026 

• Wednesday 15 October  - YCST School Improvement Adviser Visit  - Visit to 

classrooms to talk with Children 

• Friday 17 October  - Walk to school day  - Walking Bus  - All families encouraged to 

walk some or all of the way to school 

• Monday 20 October - Early Years Autumn Stay and Play  - 1.30pm – 3.15pm  - 

Families with children in Wrens class  

• Week beginning Monday 20 October 2025 - Autumn Term Individual Learning Plan 

(ILP) meetings for parents with children who have an ILP  - Parents with children with 

an ILP 

• Wednesday 22 October -  Decorated pumpkin competition judging – all entries to 

the front playground by 9.00am and taken home at the end of the day or after the 

disco  - 9.00am  - All welcome to enter, phase group prizes 

• Thursday 23 October  - FOSP Halloween Disco  - All welcome. Children must be 

accompanied by an adult throughout this event  - 6.00 – 8.00pm 

• Friday 24 October - INSET Training Day - School closed to children  - All classes 

OCTOBER HALF TERM 

• Monday 3 November - School opens for start of second half of the autumn term - All 

Classes 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/school-information/school-day/


• Thursday 6 November - In person online safety session from YCST Safeguarding Lead 

Keri Standen  - 2.30pm – 3.15pm in the Main School Hall (All parents welcome and 

encouraged to attend this or the same session at 5.00pm) 

• Thursday 6 November  - Open Classrooms  - 3.30 – 5.00  - All classes, all welcome  

• Thursday 6 November - In person online safety session from YCST Safeguarding Lead 

Keri Standen  - 5:00pm - 5:45pm in the Main School Hall (All parents welcome and 

encouraged to attend this or the same session at 2:30pm) 

• Tuesday 11 – Friday 14 November - Year 6 Residential to Bewerley Park  - Year 6 

children  

• Monday 17 November  - Nasal Flu Vaccine  

• Tuesday 18 November  - 1.30pm  - St Aidan’s Trust Performance of FAME  - Year 

Groups attending TBC. 

• Thursday 20 November  - Likely KS2 Movie Night  - 3.15 – 5.30  - Children in Key 

Stage Two (Years 3 – 6) 

• Friday 28 November  - Walk to School Day – Walking Bus - All welcome  

• Saturday 29 November  - FOSP School Christmas Fare  - All Welcome  - 12.00 – 

2.00pm 

• Monday 1 December 2025  - Advent Music Concert – Choirs and Recorder Groups  - 

4.30pm – 5.15pm (All welcome to attend – Venue TBC) 

• Tuesday 9 December - 2:00pm - Nativity Dress Rehearsal  - EY and KS1 All families 

welcome  - St Paul's Church (Next to school) 

• Tuesday 9 December - 5:00pm  - Nativity Evening Performance  - EY and KS1 All 

families welcome   - St Paul's Church (Next to school) 

• Wednesday 10 December - 2:00pm - Nativity Day Time Performance  - EY and KS1 All 

families welcome   - St Paul's Church (Next to school) 

• Friday 12 December  - Whole School Pantomime Trip – Harrogate Theatre  - All 

classes 

• Thursday 18 December - 9.30am  - St Peter’s Church  - Christmas Church Service  - All 

welcome  

• Friday 19 December - 1.15pm - Carols at the Alms Houses - All classes & families 

welcome 

• Friday 19 December - 2.00pm  - School closed for Christmas Holidays - All classes 

CHIRISTMAS 



• Monday 5 January - INSET Training Day – School closed to children  - All classes 

• Tuesday 6 January  - School reopens for the start of the spring term  - All Classes 

• Tuesday 13 and Thursday 15 January  - Parent Consultation  -  Appointments for 

parents of children booked via Arbor  - 3.45 – 8.15pm 

General News  

In Person Online Safety Workshops - Save the Date 

We are frequently asked for advice regarding supporting families with online safety. In 

addition to the dedicated section of our website as well as our dedicated monthly 

newsletter we are pleased to have arranged two in person parent sessions led by our trust 

Safeguarding Lead Keri Standen. Keri is a mother of two children as well as being an 

accredited CEOP internet safety trainer. She has a wealth of expertise in this area both 

professional and as a parent. She will deliver the same session at 2.30 – 3.15 and 5.00 – 5.45 

on Thursday 6 November when hopefully many families are visiting for our open classrooms 

event. The content of these sessions is directed and targeted for parents and it is requested 

that parents are not accompanied by children.  

 

 

Walk to School Days 2025-2026 

We are pleased to share the walk to school dates for this school year. We hope to operate 

our walking bus from the Stray on each of these dates. 

•              Fri 17 Oct 2025 

•              Fri 28 Nov 2025 

•              Fri 6 Feb 2026 (Also Green Jumper Day 2026) 

•              Fri 13 Mar 2026 

•              Fri 8 May 2026 



•              Fri 19 Jun 2026 

 

Togetherness: Supporting Families in North Yorkshire 

What is Togetherness? 

Togetherness is the new name for In Our Place in North Yorkshire — a fresh identity that 

reflects our commitment to building stronger, more connected families and communities. 

Developed by the Solihull Approach, a not-for-profit NHS service, Togetherness offers a wide 

range of free online courses designed to support emotional health, parenting, and 

relationships for families across the county. 

Why the Change? 

The rebranding to Togetherness represents: 

• A more inclusive and relatable identity for families in North Yorkshire. 

• A focus on connection, support, and shared learning. 

• A clearer message that these resources are available to everyone, regardless of 

background or level of need. 

How Do People Use Togetherness? 

Togetherness courses are: 

• Completely free for North Yorkshire residents and professionals. 

• Accessible anytime, anywhere — courses are delivered online and can be followed 

at your own pace. 

• Modular and flexible — short modules fit easily around busy family life. 

• Universal — available to all families, not just those receiving support. 

• Accessible – easy to translate in to many different languages 

Getting Started 

To access the courses, residents and professionals simply need: 



• Their postcode, or 

• The access code: NYfamilies 

They can register for as many courses as they like. 

How Professionals Can Use Togetherness 

Professionals working with families are encouraged to: 

• Signpost families to Togetherness courses as part of their support. 

• Use the courses in one-to-one sessions with parents who may need help accessing 

digital content or who cannot attend group programmes. 

Course Library Overview 

Togetherness offers a wide range of courses tailored to different stages of life: 

Antenatal 

• Understanding pregnancy, labour, birth and your baby 

• For women couples 

Postnatal (0–6 months) 

• Understanding your baby 

• Understanding your preterm or sick baby (in hospital and at home) 

Children & Young People (6 months–19+ years) 

• Understanding your child: from toddler to teenager 

• Understanding your child with additional needs 

• Understanding your child's feelings 

• Understanding your child's mental health and wellbeing 

• Understanding the impact of the pandemic on your child 

Preteen to Teenager 

• Understanding your teenager's brain 

• Moving up to secondary school (for children with additional needs) 

• Understanding the impact of the pandemic on your teenager 

For Teenagers 

• Understanding your brain 



• Understanding your feelings 

For Adults 

• Understanding your relationships 

• Understanding your own trauma 

 

4 - Please find the link to the Togetherness. Bringing the Solihull Approach to the world power point. 

 

5 - https://youtu.be/GfH30EHkyFM 

 

https://staidanscofe-my.sharepoint.com/:p:/g/personal/l_scammell_stpeters_ycst_co_uk/Ee0Cy1L6bwNAitjdetUDj_8B3BeawfsZN3WfoRgzwuBDpw?e=bkCsO8
https://youtu.be/GfH30EHkyFM


 

Curriculum & Extra-Curricular Spotlight   

Music 

Children in Year five and six are studying and learning about Blues music. 

The children are really enjoying the unit and are even going home and practicing the song 

that we have been learning.  

At the end of the lessons we extended our learning by trying to play different pieces of 

music on the glockenspiels. 

 

Early Years  

This week the Wren's have been exploring the changing seasons. They went out on a nature 

walk to see if they could spot any signs of Autumn.  

They found brightly coloured leaves, conkers and lots of conker shells on their walk. What a 

fantastic Autumnal afternoon!  



 

Communicating Children’s Progress 

We value enormously the close working relationships we have with parents. Following on 

from feedback given in the parents survey last year we have made some adjustment to the 

timings of our open classroom and consultation events for 2025-2026. We have written to 

parents in an additional letter that contains key dates. Please do take a moment to note 

down these dates for you diaries as they represent important points in the year when you 

can meet with staff about your child.  

 

Early Years Stay and Play 

We are pleased to have set the date for the first Early Years Stay and Play event of the year. 

This will take place from 1.30 – 3.15 on Monday 20 October 2025. Families with children in 

Early Years are invited to come and spend some time playing and learning alongside their 

children during this afternoon. Families can come for the whole session or just part to suit 

their schedule. No booking is required. Simply turn up and sign in at the school office from 

1.30pm onwards on the day.  

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/09/Parent-Consultation-and-Communication-2025-2026-1.pdf


 

Reception New Starters 

    A Little Oasis of Joy in the Heart of Harrogate!     

Our Reception children have been having the most wonderful time in their very 

own little oasis right here at St Peter’s Primary School. From exploring nature to imaginative 

play, it’s a joy to see their smiles, laughter, and curiosity blossom each day in such a 

nurturing and inspiring environment.     

See what makes St Peter’s so special      Watch the video here! 

FRIENDS OF ST PETER'S (FOSP) 

 

https://staidanscofe-my.sharepoint.com/personal/cainek_ycst_co_uk/_layouts/15/stream.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Fcainek_ycst_co_uk%2FDocuments%2FDocuments%2FTrust%20Marketing%2FSt%20Peter's%20Church%20of%20England%20Primary%2FReception.MOV&referrer=StreamWebApp.Web&referrerScenario=AddressBarCopied.view.7cc98df7-0ec1-4be3-9976-d669f4e8a80d


 

Community News 

 

Founded in February 2024 after one WhatsApp group went viral, Smartphone Free 

Childhood is now a community of over 350,000 parents working together to stand up for 

healthier, happier childhoods. 

We’ve made it our mission to provide solidarity, support and solutions to parents who are 

struggling with what’s become one of the defining parenting challenges of our time. 

And we’re using the voice of our community to push for more support from the government 

in the battle to reclaim childhood from Big Tech's addictive algorithms. 

Sign the pact here. 

https://www.smartphonefreechildhood.org/about-us/our-mission
https://www.smartphonefreechildhood.org/about-us/our-mission
https://www.smartphonefreechildhood.org/parent-pact


 

 

 



 

6 - All ages are welcome 

 



 

7 - 📍 Venue: The Crown Hotel, Harrogate 

🎟️ Tickets: £7 

👧 Recommended Ages: 3–11 

Saturday 18 October 

• Steve McRae – Anything is Possible with Ballet | 10:00am 

• Anne & Steve Brusatte – My Grandparents Were Dinosaurs | 11:30am 

• Mama G (Panto Dame) – Oh Yes I Am! | 1:00pm 

Sunday 19 October 

• Susannah Lloyd – Badgers are Go! | 10:00am 

• Tom Vaughan – Hercules – Hero to Zero | 11:30am 

You can find full details and book tickets on our website: 🔗 Raworths Harrogate Literature Festival 

https://harrogateinternationalfestivals.com/festival/raworths-harrogate-literature-festival/


 

 



 

 



10th Harrogate Guides have places for new starters this term - register directly with the Girl 

Guiding / join us link or for more information please email Sue at 10th Harrogate Guides. 

Thank you 

 

Duchy College Year 7 Taster Day, Saturday 8th November 9:30am – 1:30pm 

We’re delighted to invite you to join us for our first ever Duchy College Year 7 Taster Day. 

Our Year 7 Taster Day will take place on Saturday 8th November and is specially designed for 

pupils who are considering joining us in September 2026 or September 2027. We have a 

slightly different programme on the day for each year group. 

For pupils, Taster Day is an opportunity to have a real taste of life at college and take part in 

activities run by our teachers. For parents, it’s an opportunity to hear more detailed 

information about Entrance Exams, Scholarship applications, the curriculum, uniform, and 

school transport. You will also enjoy a delicious lunch, made by our talented chefs! 

To register, please email events@hlc.org.uk or visit Year 7 Taster Day for more information. 

 

mailto:events@hlc.org.uk
https://www.hlc.org.uk/admissions/open-days-visits-harrogate-ladies-college/taster-day-2025/
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